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After the 1513th Hyojeong CheonBo 2-day Workshop was held on the 29th day of the 4th leap month by 

the heavenly calendar in the 8th year of Cheon Il Guk (Saturday, June 20, 2020), a video was produced 

including the major portions of the workshop, and the following week on 5.8 (Saturday, June 27) a 

Hyojeong CheonBo Video Workshop was conducted from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in 66 Districts of Japan. 

 

The 19,538 members who registered in advance for the 1513th Hyojeong CheonBo Video Workshop set a 

new record for the highest number of Japanese participants for a CheonBo Workshop, surpassing the 

previous record set last month. Workshop registration included 7,780 members participating in Ancestor 

and Collateral Liberations and 8,123 who applied for Ancestor Blessings. On the day of the workshop, 

church leaders along with some members participated as representatives of those registered from the 66 

Japanese districts. 

 

Like the previous month, the 1513th Hyojeong CheonBo Video Workshop was broadcast with 

simultaneous Japanese interpretation and the message PPTs were projected with Japanese translation. The 

Japanese staff in each district downloaded the video and prepared all aspects of the workshop in advance. 

On the day of the workshop, with large screens installed on the stage and equipment set up for video 

filming, the participants donned their white shirts and holy robes for chanyang and the Ancestor Blessing 

and sat in chairs that were spaced one meter apart from each other. The entire schedule was led by the 

Korean Workshop Department Director Woon-seong Yang. The program progressed as follows: 

orientation, video screening of Hyojeong Today, opening ceremony, message by President Gi-seong Lee, 



 

 

chanyang for the Ancestor Liberation Ceremony, Jeongshim Won prayer, video screening of "The Grace 

of Ancestor Liberation and Blessing," and Ancestor Blessing Ceremony, followed by closing remarks. 

 

 
 

Simultaneously, in Korea, a total of 14 staff members of the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training 

Center gathered at the Jeongshim Won Special Prayer Room to offer jeongseong in support of the 

workshop, so that the special grace of the training center could be connected to those participating in 

Japan. The group assembled in Korea included Japanese Workshop Department Director Beom-seok Lee, 

International Workshop Department Director In-sung Moon, and all of the Japanese Workshop 

Department staff. 

 

We would like to bring you testimonies offered by some of the participants from the 1513th Hyojeong 

CheonBo Video Workshop in Japan. 

 

 

 


